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Dear Parent/Carer/Student, 
 
The school will be closed on Monday 15 November 2021 for staff inservice. All pupils should return to school as 
usual on Tuesday 16th November. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
Paul McWatt 
 
Virtual Parents’ Evenings—UPDATE 

Many thanks to all parents who joined our first ever virtual parents’ evening. Face-to-face 
meetings will always be the best option, but it was good to be able to engage directly with 
parents/carers to discuss pupils’ progress in their learning. A number of people had some 
difficulty in accessing the portal, many of who were supported over the phone to access their 
scheduled meetings. We apologise for any inconvenience this has caused; we will be 
capturing and reviewing your feedback to improve how we support the use of the portal. 
 
There appeared to be a glitch with the latest version of Apple’s iOS software which meant 
there were difficulties with people accessing their meetings by using an iPhone. Our next 
virtual parents’ night is for S4 pupils on Tuesday 16th November. All parents/carers are asked 
to book their meetings and test their equipment before Tuesday through Parents Booking. 
More information is available from our website here and staff will be operating the phones 
on Tuesday to offer support if it is required. 
 

Young Musicians of the Year 2021 
 Our music department organised a Young Musician of the Year competition recently. 31 of 
our young people took part and showcased their amazing talents. Congratulations to the 
winners and runners-up in each category. Some of these young people will now represent our 
school at a local Rotary Club competition in the hope to progress onto regional and national 
finals. 
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  Is your child due to leave school at Christmas and you are unsure if this will affect your benefit 
entitlement? If so then get in touch with the Financial Inclusion Team on 01698 332551 or email 
fit@northlan.gov.uk or contact your local CAB who can carry out a benefit check for you and 
answer your queries in relation to whether your child leaving school will affect your benefits. 

 
Mass with Papal Nuncio 
As part of the COP26 meeting in Glasgow, the Papal Nuncio Archbishop 
Claudio Gugerotti came to St Augustine’s in Coatbridge to celebrate Mass. 
All of Scotland’s Bishops and representatives of the faithful were invited 
to attend. It was a privilege to accompany two S6 Captains Monica 
McCann and  Maura Fagan to represent our school at the Mass. 
Archbishop Gugerotti read a letter from Pope Francis which is included at 
the end of this newsletter. 

 
Remembering and Praying for Our Dead 
Throughout November, we continue to pray for our loved ones who have passed. This week we 
pray in a special way for the repose of the soul of Belinda Jones, one of our janitors who recently 
passed away. Staff and pupils represented the school at Belinda’s funeral which was a lovely 
tribute to a lady of great spirit and charism. I would ask for your prayers for her family at this 
difficult time. 

 
Adopt a Station—Holytown 

]S6 pupils were involved in re-planting planters with winter 
plants at Holytown train station with our partners at Clydesdale 
Community Initiatives. This activity is part of Scotrail's ‘Adopt a 
Station’ programme and takes place twice a year between Carfin 
and Holytown stations. Well done to all involved! 

 
 
Anti-bullying Week: 15-19 November 
Next week is anti-bullying week. Bullying is both behaviour and impact: what someone does and 
the impact it has on a person’s capacity to feel in control of themselves. We call this their sense 
of ‘agency’. No-one should experience bullying, especially in a community like a school. Pupils 
have been working on the OneKindWord campaign in PSHE to highlight what bullying is, the 
impact it has, and how to deal with it. We will also use this week to start a review of our school’s 
current anti-bullying policy which can be viewed here. Further information about anti-bullying 
support is available on RespectMe’s website. If any pupil experiences or witnesses bullying, it is 
essential that this is reported privately to staff. 
 
 
PUPIL EQUITY FUND UPDATE—NURTURING SUPPORT 
Our 16 S6 Mental Health Ambassadors have now completed their training and are qualified to 
lead our MHA peer education programme. This will consist of our ambassadors delivering part of 
our PSHE programme over 7 weeks pupils in S1 and S2. This is extending the programme to 
include S2 pupils who missed this important learning opportunity due to lockdown last year. 

We have completed our analysis of feedback from staff, pupils and parents and have identified 
Nurture Principle 5: All Behaviour Is Communication as a key focus for staff training and school 
improvement as we progress through the year.  

Maura and Monica with Bishop 
Gilbert at the Papal Nuncio Mass 
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